

## Our Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic Academy of Brooklyn

5902 6th Avenue Brooklyn, NY 11220

(718) 439-8067

**OLPHCAB.ORG** 

(718) 439-8081 Fax

November 13, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians,

By now you have all heard the Mayor's statements regarding the closing of the public schools in New York City. While the Mayor is focusing on the New York City Schools, we are confident at this time that our Catholic Academies and Parish Schools within the Diocese of Brooklyn will remain open. We are already working to ensure that the essential services of transportation, food and nursing are in place in the event that the public schools close.

We continue to work to ensure that the health and safety of everyone in our communities is a priority and we will continue to provide a safe and caring environment.

Please know that we will never compromise the health and safety of our faculty, staff and students.

We will update you as new information is made available to us.

Sincerely,

Thomas Chadzutko, Ed.D.
Superintendent – Catholic School Support Services
R.C. Diocese of Brooklyn